

National Postal Mail Handlers Union

Paul V. Hogrogian National President Kevin P. Tabarus National Secretary-Treasurer

June Harris Vice President Central Region John A. Gibson Vice President Eastern Region **David E. Wilkin** Vice President Northeastern Region Lawrence B. Sapp Vice President Southern Region Don J. Sneesby Vice President Western Region

Chairman Gary Peters U.S. Senate Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee Washington, DC 20510

Ranking Member Rand Paul U.S. Senate Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Peters and Ranking Member Paul,

On behalf of the National Postal Mail Handlers Union (NPMHU), which represents over 50,000 mail handlers in postal facilities throughout the country, I write to fully endorse the nomination Marty Walsh of Massachusetts to the United States Postal Service Board of Governors.

During his career of public service, Marty has shown constant support of working-class men and women. Whether as a member of the Massachusetts House of Representatives, Mayor of Boston, U.S. Secretary of Labor, Executive Director of the National Hockey League Player's Association, and even as LiUNA Local 223 President, he has advocated for a strong workforce, and protected earned pay and benefits.

The NPMHU is confident that if Mr. Walsh is confirmed to the Board, he will be a fierce supporter of ensuring the Postal Service meets delivery goals across the country while safeguarding the dedicated men and women working throughout the USPS and their hard-earned pay and benefits.

The USPS is constantly proven as a necessity to American homes and businesses. It is responsible for delivering government and personal correspondence as well as medical prescriptions, and was instrumental in the 2020 and 2022 elections for vote by mail initiatives. As a member of the USPS Board of Governors, Mr. Walsh will support this vital institution.

If there are any questions, please feel free to reach out to NPMHU's Legislative & Political Director, Katie Maddocks, at kmaddocks@npmhu.org or 202-227-8810. Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

In Solidarity,

Paul V. Hogrogian National President

National Postal Mail Handlers Union

